
Department of Planning and Budget 
2024 Session Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB130 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Convirs-Fowler 

 

3.  Committee: Committee on Rules 

 

4. Title: Constitutional officers; dual office holding, prohibited for deputies and other 

persons. 

 

5. Summary:   Current law prohibits certain constitutional officers from holding more than one 

office. This bill expands this prohibition to deputies of such officers appointed pursuant to § 

15.2-1603 (governs appointment of deputies) and persons serving in such officer's absence. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary. See Item 8 below. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This bill is not expected to have a fiscal impact on the Compensation 

Board. The bill’s impact on localities is not known at this time. If further information 

becomes available, this statement will be revised. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Compensation Board, localities 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  None 


